

Newsletter Date:

July 4, 2007



Volume 12, Issue 01

Club Duties

July 4, 2007

Front Door Greeters: Cindy Stanley & Caran Carr

Invocation: Rod Mont

Introductions: Chris Everett

Rotary Minute: Brian Kirkhope

50/50:

Joanne Harding

Sgt @ Arms: Don Bonner

July 11, 2007

Front Door Greeters:

Patrick Maguire

& Denise Davidson

Invocation: Doug Lum

Introductions:

Jim McIvor

Rotary Minute:

Rod Mont

50/50:

Joanne Harding

Sgt @ Arms: Bruce Mede

July 18, 2007

Front Door Greeters:

Sheila Forrest & Denise Larsen

Invocation:

Ken Hammer

Introductions:

Dave Perry

Rotary Minute: Christine McAuley

50/50:

Val Lennox

Sgt @ Arms:

Neil Sorsdahl

Weekly Wake-up

Upcoming Programs

July 4th—Think First Program (Barb Rumney & France Tillier)
Installation of new members Cindy Stanley and Sheila Forrest

July 11th—District Governor (Norm Watts)

July 18th—Club Assembly



President Donna shows off a great pair of legs at her recent installation...

Upcoming Meeting Locations

4th -- Swiss Chalet

11th - Nanaimo Youth Services Downtown - Bastion St.

18th - Mom's Cape Breton Kitchen - Terminal Park

25th - Harbourside Days Inn South End.

Rotary Foundation: I want to congratulate your Clubs for their contributions to Foundation this Rotary year. Each of Lantzville, North, Nanaimo and Daybreak exceeded their club goals and contributed over \$10 per member! I know Oceanside has money, but it is not yet recorded at RI. As a result of this, the Vancouver Island clubs' contributions to Foundation were \$156.60 per member - bowing away the US clubs' contributions of \$113.14 per member! Three Vancouver Island clubs had contributions of over \$300 per member!

Brian Kirkhope

Club Birthdays Club Anniversaries July 2 Bruce Mede Wendi Ferrero July 11 Eileen Tatton Dave Hov July 17 July 14 Robb Mowbray July 18 July 16 Francine Frisson July 19 Bill Brendon

Volume 12, Issue 01 Page 2

Meeting Notes

Rod Mont announced that the July 18th meeting will be held at Harbourview Days Inn and the July 25th meeting will be held at Mom's Cape Breton Kitchen. After general discussion, it was decided not to pursue the Coast Bastion or the Dorchester. Tony Menguel has an offer from Tania's to host our club - Rod will follow up on the lead...

perhaps we will have the first meeting in August at Tania's. Donna Allen reminded us that our regular meeting for July 11th will be held at the Boys & Girls Club at Bastion & Fraser. The District Governor will be the guest speaker at the July 11th meeting and Donna strongly suggested that we not leave the meeting early even if it goes a bit overtime. Brian Kirkhope installed Dave Perry as president elect, Nathan Thornton as treasurer and Kris Rongve as immediate past president. The rest of the executive was installed last Saturday. Chris Everett announced that there will be a Pennies for Heaven celebration on July 19th at 5pm at the Roost. Jim McIvor is supplying the coin sleeves and Bruce Mede is co-ordinating the coin count. There looks like there will have been collected the financial equivalent of over one million pennies! Special thanks from Chris were given to Wellington Secondary which provided over \$2,000 and Coal Tyee Elementary which provided about \$1,000. Bill Brendon advised that the Landtubbers Race will be held in three locations this year: Tony Menguel and Daryl Stech will organize Country Club Mall, Neil Sorsdahl and Christine McAuley will organize Woodgrove Mall, and Bill Brendon and Denise Larson will organize Wesley Street.

Lynda Kazanowski read out thank you cards from the three students who received scholarships from our club: AJ Swanson from Wellington won the Dennis Dusenbury Memorial Award and will be attending Malaspina next year, Kelsey Roden from Wellington will be attending Malaspina, and Sarah Thompson from Dover Bay will be attending Simon Fraser. Wendi Ferrero encouraged members to bid on the table centrepieces with all proceeds going to the Zimbabwe orphans. The club waived the normal one week notice period and passed resolutions to pay \$500 towards finishing the roof on our Ghana project and \$1,200 for a shelterbox.

President Elect Donna led discussions regarding plans for next year and potential long term goals. All club members should have received details on these by email. Wendi Ferrero and Jo Ann Harding outlined Club Administration and Service Projects respectively. Nathan Thornton introduced the club's budget: we get \$1,375 per month from gaming for a total of \$20,200 for the year. Regarding general revenues, Nathan based revenues on last year's numbers for a total of \$25,500. If we hit all of our revenue targets and spend as budgeted, we will have \$9,200 to fund community projects next year.

NOTES from the President: Members: if you are planning to go away on holidays, you might want to try and attend another Rotary Club meeting. Plan to take a couple of Daybreak Banners to exchange with the club that you are visiting. I will make sure there are some out and visible on Wednesday. It is fun to get banners from other clubs. Members can find dates and times of meetings on the internet at www.rotary.org.

The new Board of the NANAIMO ROTARY INTERACT of which the Daybreak Club is a co-sponsor with Rotary Nanaimo North is having their installation on Tuesday, July 10th at 6:00pm at the Kiwanis Club meeting room. Rotary North's regular meeting time. Since we are co-sponsors, it would be great if we could get as many members out as possible. I know that many people are starting holidays, but if you are around the young people would certainly appreciate it.

upcoming Events:

August 10 & 11 —Presidential Membership Conference, Vancouver August 25– Summer Song
Oct– Spa Weekend to 108 Mile House

Rotary Club Meetings

Monday - Parksville, Bayside Inn, Noon

Tuesday – Nanaimo North, Frith-Radcliffe Auditorium, Kiwanis Village, 6:15 p.m.

Wednesday - Nanaimo Oceanside, ABC Restaurant on Mary Ellen Drive, 4 p.m.

Thursday - Lantzville - ABC Restaurant on Mary Ellen Drive, 7 a.m.

Friday - Nanaimo - Howard Johnson, 12:15 p.m.

Rotary Contacts

Club President:

Donna Allen

Club Secretary:

Nicole Gosselin

Club Treasurer:

Nathan Thornton

Bulletin Editor:

Robb Mowbray

Foundation Chair:

Don Bonner

Assistant Governor Area 2B

Brian Kirkhope

District Governor 2007-08:

Norm Watts

RI President 2007-08:

Wilfrid J. Wilkinson

BINGO VOLUNTEERS

August 5, 2007 (Sun 1-3 pm) Denise Larson & (need one more volunteer)

October 12, 2007 (Fri 7-9 pm) Denise Davidson & Christine McAuley

December 21, 2007 (Fri 7-9 pm) Don Bonner & Bev Wilson

February 2, 2008 (Sat 9-11 pm) Daryl Knievel & Doug Lum

February 3, 2008 (Sun 1-3 pm) Ken Hammer & Kris Rongve

February 15, 2008 (Fri 7-9 pm) Daryl Stech & Neil Sorsdahl

